
 
 

 

 

AMS Assembly 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday, December 1st, 2016 

7:30pm ɬ Macdonald 001 

 

 

 



 

Agenda 

Assembly 

1. Motion #1 ɬ Approval of the Agenda of the meeting of December 1st, 2016 

2. Motion #2 ɬ Approval of the Minutes of the meeting of November 17, 2016 

3. 2×ÌÈÒÌÙɀÚɯ!ÜÚÐÕÌÚÚ 

4. Guest Speaker 

a. George Jackson 

5. /ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛ: President Tyler Lively  

6. Vice-/ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛ 

a. Operations: Vice-President Dave Walker 

b. University Affairs:  Vice-President Carolyn Thompson 

7. !ÖÈÙËɯÖÍɯ#ÐÙÌÊÛÖÙɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛ: Chairperson: Quinn Giordano  

8. 4ÕËÌÙÎÙÈËÜÈÛÌɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ3ÙÜÚÛÌÌɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛȯ Trustee Jennifer Li 

9. 2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ2ÌÕÈÛÖÙɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛȯ Student Senate Caucus Chair Brandon Jamieson 

10. 1ÌÊÛÖÙɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛȯ Rector Cam Yung 

11. Statements by Students 

12. Question Period 

13. Business Arising from the Minutes  

14. New Business 

a. Motion #3 ɬ That AMS Assembly formally ratify and approve the AMS 

Environmental Procedures Manual: Government as seen in Appendix: Hamlet  

i. Presentation ɬ Liam Dowling  

b. Motion #4 ɬ That AMS Assembly ratify Charlotte Corelli to the position of ORT 

Coordinator for the 2017 year. 

c. Motion #5 - That AMS Assembly approve the first reading on the changes to 

Section 2.2.3 of the Constitution, as seen in Appendix: Othello 

d. Motion #6  - That AMS Assembly approve changes to Policy Manual 4 as seen in 

Appendix: Albany  

15. Discussion Period 

a. Fall Term Break ɬ Carolyn Thompson  

b. Where do We Go From Here? Addressing the AMS place in Reacting to Recent 

Events on Campus ɬ Carling Counter  

16. Adjournment  

 

 



 

Motion Sheet  

1. Moved by: Miguel Martinez   Seconded by: Tyler Lively  

Ɂ3ÏÈÛɯ ,2ɯ ÚÚÌÔÉÓàɯÈ××ÙÖÝÌɯÛÏÌɯÈÎÌÕËÈɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÌɯ ÚÚÌÔÉÓàɯÔÌÌÛÐÕÎɯÖÍɯDecember 1st, 

ƖƔƕƚȭɂ 

 

2. Moved by: Miguel Martinez   Seconded by: Tyler Lively  

Ɂ3ÏÈÛɯ ,2ɯ ÚÚÌÔÉÓàɯÈ××ÙÖÝÌɯÛÏÌɯÔÐÕutes for the Assembly meeting of  November 

17, 2016.ɂ 

 

3. Moved by: Liam Dowling   Seconded by: Carolyn Thompson  

That AMS Assembly formally ratify and approve the AMS Environmental Procedures 

Manual: Government as seen in Appendix: Hamlet   

 

4. Moved by: Greg Kurcin   Seconded by: Carolyn Thompson  

That AMS Assembly ratify Charlotte Corelli to the position of ORT Coordinator for 

the 2017 year. 

 

5. Moved by: Jon Wiseman  Seconded by: Susie Emerson 

That AMS Assembly approve the first reading on the changes to Section 2.2.3 of the 

Constitution, as seen in Appendix: Othello 

 

6. Moved by: Ryan Pistorius  Seconded by: Carolyn Thompson  

That AMS Assembly approve changes to Policy Manual 4 as seen in Appendix: Albany 

 

  



 

 

Dear Members of Assembly, 

 

Please find below updates on what I have been working on over the past two weeks.  

 

AMS Governance |  We are in the process of drafting an in-depth backgrounder and 

discussion paper on AMS corporate and society governance.  

 

John Deutsch University Centre  |  We have spent much of our time preparing for a few 

Ü×ÊÖÔÐÕÎɯÔÌÌÛÐÕÎÚȭɯ.ÜÙɯ×ÙÖÑÌÊÛɯÛÌÈÔɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÛÖÜÙÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯ!ÖÈÙËɯÖÍɯ3ÙÜÚÛÌÌɀÚɯ"È×ÐÛÈÓɯÈÕËɯ

Assets and Finance Committee on Friday, and presenting to senior administrators the 

following week.  

 

Fall Term Break  |  The Task Force has been engaged in consultations over the past two 

weeks. Members of the Task Force have met with most Faculty Societies, SOARB, and 

many Faculty Boards. We met as a committee last week, and discussed the initial results 

of the survey and consultation sessions. Members of the task force and student body at 

large have expressed concerns over move-in day being fixed on Labour Day weekend.  

 

TRC Task Force |  A number of AMS representatives attended the final Truth and 

Reconciliation Committe e Task Force consultation last week. Attendees discussed 

awareness of indigenous issues and peoples on campus, and the campus climate as it 

relates to the aforementioned. The Task Force is anticipated to present a final report in 

February. We will update a t Assembly at that time.  

 

External Alignment |  We have visited nearly all Faculty Societies. Our aim is to meet 

before the Winter Break to discuss our findings, and start to hone in on the themes we 

want our report to address.   

 

 

Tyler  
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Dear assembly,  

I have a few updates that me be of interest for you! 

Student Life Centre I The Student Life Centre Management Board, which is comprised of a SGPS, AMS, 

ŀƴŘ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛǾŜ ƳŜǘ ǘƘƛǎ Ǉŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ ŀ ŎŀǇƛǘŀƭ ŜȄǇŜƴŘƛǘǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ŀ ƴŜǿ 

security gate for The Brew. As it currently stands, the 20-25 seats are only available during the 

operational hours. With this improvement all students will be able to use those as study space 24/7. The 

installation will be taking place over the holiday break.  

Event Sanctioning I Earlier last week I met with Event Services to continue to address the event 

sanctioning process with all parties involved. They expressed their interest in working together to create 

an integrated system which would prevent student groups from having to reach out to all of the parties 

involved individually.  

Evaluations I Corporate evaluations are well under way and have been a great learning process for all 

involved. This is the second set of evaluations for all 12 month staff. The purpose of which is to identify 

areas of improvement for our managers to ensure that they are creating effective and positive work 

ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘΩǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΦ 

As always, let me know if you have questions! 

Dave 
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Dear Members of Assembly, 

OUSA 

This week, from Monday to Wednesday, Leah and I are in Toronto for 'lobbycon' to lobby MPP's at 

Queen's Park. I will give a verbal update about the week at assembly on Thursday. 

Special Projects Grant 

The Board committee and I have met to talk about the 15 special projects grant applications we 

received. There were many good contenders. We are finalizing additional questions we want to ask 

applicants. We hope to have the money approved by the beginning of December.  

Racial and Ethnic Diversity at Queen's  

As many of you probably know, Queen's was in Canadian media this past week in regards to a student 

costume party held in the University District. Thursday the AMS in conjunction with the Human Rights 

Office is holding a forum to discuss racial and ethnic diversity at Queen's and action we should be taking 

moving forward to address this problem. The Facebook event for this forum is here: 

https://www.facebook.com/events/1185962368166789/ please come, discuss and listen.  

vǳŜŜƴΩǎ /ǳƭǘǳǊŜ 

Last week Rector Yung and I had the opportunity to meet with Drs Heather Stuart and Terry Krupa of the 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŦ wŜƘŀōƛƭƛǘŀǘƛƻƴ ¢ƘŜǊŀǇȅΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ǘƻ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ ŘǊƛƴƪƛƴƎ 

culture. It was their research that led to the development of QǳŜŜƴΩǎ CƻǊ ǘƘŜ .ƻȅǎΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ 

continuing this conversation, especially in relation to the Journal article written about Prof Emeritus 

Geoff Smith.  

Francis and I had a conversation with Geoff and Councillor Peter Stroud to discuss the problems he sees 

ǿƛǘƘ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ ŘǊƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ όƭƛƴƪ ǘƻ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘ ƧƻǳǊƴŀƭ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ ƘŜǊŜΥ 

http://www.queensjournal.ca/story/2016-11-11/news/student-drinking-culture-sparks-counter-

initiative-by-former-professor/). Francis and I offered some alternate suggestions to his such as the 

implementation of the landlord summit in February and looking into campus security off campus 

response program to deal with this problem.  

Yours, 

Carolyn Thompson  

Vice President (University Affairs)  
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Dear Assembly, 

LΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǎƳŀƭƭŜǊ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ ǎƻ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎΗ 

Internal AAC 

 Last week we had a meeting of the Advisory Committee on Academic Accommodation, and the 

committee started working on the Academic Considerations policy, which explains the procedures for 

when a student needs short-term or temporary accommodations made when students are experiencing 

extenuating circumstances, such as a personal crisis, a physical injury, or a family emergency. Cam and I 

had some concerns with the policy, so we will be meeting with Jenn Dodds, the Director of Student 

Wellness Services, to go over these concerns. 

 The Turnitin Implementation Group has been busy meeting, planning the pilot for how this 

ǎƻŦǘǿŀǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘŜŘΦ L ǿŀǎ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǇǊƛǾŀŎȅ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ 

with this process, so I spoke to Carolyn Heald, the university privacy officer, to get her insight. The 

compromise we can to on the committee was that if students have concerns about TurnItIn having their 

work in their database, they can opt to have their work not saved into any of the databases, so once it is 

scanned for plagiarism their work will not be saved into the system.  

 The Undergraduate Research and Inquiry subcommittee met again this week, and discussed 

Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜǎǘ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜ ǳƴŘŜǊƎǊŀŘǳŀǘŜ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ŀǘ vǳŜŜƴΩǎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ centralizing 

ŀƴŘ ΨōǊŀƴŘƛƴƎΩ ƻǳǊ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŀǘǘǊŀŎǘƛǾŜ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜǊǎΦ  

 ¢ƘŜ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΩǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǾŜǊȅ ōǳǎȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ¢ŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ !ǿŀǊŘǎ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ Ƙŀǎ 

collected all nominations for professors and TAs for the AMS teaching awards, and has begun auditing 

ǘƘŜǎŜ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ CŀŎǳƭǘȅ wŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƘŜƭŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ά[ŀǎǘ [ŜŎǘǳǊŜ ƻƴ 9ŀǊǘƘέ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƻƴ 

Wednesday, November 23rd, hosting Commerce professor Matthias Spitzmuller. The event was a huge 

success, and the committee did an outstanding job planning and executing this event! The Academic 

Grievance Centre has been holding extended hours whenever possible in our shared space to 

accommodate the higher number of grievances we typically get around this time! We are always open 

Monday-Friday from 10-12, so feel free to drop by!  

 

 

 

 

External AAC 
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Bianca, the Policy Deputy, and Karlee, our External Advocacy Coordinator did a fantastic job this 

past week running our OUSA Working Integrated Learning campaign on campus. They collected 

responses from students about what their work integrated learning experience was, and these 

responses will be sent to OUSA to inform our future lobbying efforts. The volunteers in the commission 

did an amazing job, especially Katie Willson, our Policy Committee Chair!  

/ŀǊƻƭȅƴ ŀƴŘ L ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǘ h¦{!Ωǎ [ƻōōȅ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нтth to Wednesday, 

November 30th ŀǘ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ tŀǊƪΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƴǳƳŜǊƻǳǎ attǎ όŀƴŘ ƘƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊǎΗύ 

about our three lobby priorities ς the tuition framework, data collection, and sexual violence prevention 

and response.  

Hope you have been enjoying the snow! Let me know if you have any questions! 

Leah 
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Hello Assembly: 

 

/ŀƴ ȅƻǳ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ²ŜŜƪ мнΚ Iƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊ Ƙŀǎ Ŧƭƻǿƴ ōȅΗ LΩƳ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ 

to be speaking to you this week about the AMS Environmental Procedures Manual. As well, I have 

ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ƻŎŎǳǊǊƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ LΩŘ ōŜ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ 

any questions 

 

EPM μ !ǘǘŀŎƘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ŀƎŜƴŘŀ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ 9ƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ tǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ aŀƴǳŀƭΥ 

Government. The contents of this policy reflect months of drafting and consultation. I will be happy to 

take any questions regarding this after my presentation. 

 

SAF | This past week the SAF granting committee finalize our funding decisions. If you have any 

questions about the final decisions or would like to know more about the Sustainability Action Fund, 

please feel free to reach out 

 

UDBrite | This Saturday, December 3rdΣ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΩǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜǎ DǊŜŜƴƻǾŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 

heading out into the University District. There they will be knocking on doors in the hopes of replacing as 

Ƴŀƴȅ ƛƴŎŀƴŘŜǎŎŜƴǘ ǇƻǊŎƘ ƭƛƎƘǘǎ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƻǊ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ 

house retrofitted for free, please let me or the co-chairs know. 

 

SFS | Students for Sustainability will be hosting a sustainability awareness event at Cogro on December 

5th. There will be live music, crafts and giveaways so be sure to check it out and destress during exams.   

 

{ǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ CƻǊǳƳ | This past Monday night, we had our ŦƛǊǎǘ {ǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ CƻǊǳƳ ƻŦ 

the year. This forum is an opportunity for the various sustainability and environmental groups on 

campus to come together, network and assist each other with events and promotions. Our next meeting 

will be taking place in January so be sure to stay tuned!  

 

OOTD μ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎƳ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŦǳƴƎƛ ƎŜƴǳǎ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ hǇƘƛƻŎƻǊŘȅŎŜǇǎ or more commonly known as 

zombie ant fungi. What this organism does is infect passing by ants. Once inside, it releases special 

chemicals that essentially causes the ant to lose all control over its own motor functions. The fungus 
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then instructs the ant to climb up some plants and hang upside down. The fungus continues to grow out 

of the ants head until it starts sprouting out spores which float down to ants that are passing 

underneath and thus, the life cycle continues.  

 

 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŀƴy questions, 

 

Liam Dowling 

Commissioner of Environmental Affairs  

  



 

Hi All! 

IŜǊŜΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ weeks: 

Housing Fair: 

The housing fair was a great success with over 400 students attending! The 20+ landlords who attended 

were very pleased with the turnout, and are looking forward to the next one in Fall 2017! 

Youth Employment Task Force: 

The Youth Employment Task Force has started to meet again! The AMS is a partner on many of the 

ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ƨƻōǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΗ ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ 

ramping up our efforts to help them out in the coming weeks, as this is a crucial time in the execution of 

the recommendations which were approved by the City a few months ago. 

Workforce Design Sessions: 

A large part of my goal plan was dedicated to community involvement, especially when it comes to 

retention rates, and jobs for students during the summer months. Similar to the Task Force mentioned 

ŀōƻǾŜΣ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǎƳŀƭƭŜǊ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎΣ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ƻǳǘ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎ ƻŦ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘŜǎ 

around, opening new doors, and finding new jobs.  

February Summit: 

The anonymous housing survey is going out this week! Look for it on the AMS website in order to tell us 

about your experience living in the University District. We want to shape what the district will look like 

in the coming years, work out processes for accountability, and better our landlord-tenant relations! 

District Associations: 

LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴǘƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŀǊōȅ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴǎΣ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǇǳǎƘƛƴƎ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ 

with them which would involve them in the UD Summit, and help them get more involved in the student 

community. Not only do we want to get more students out in the community, we also want to involve 

the community in our decision-making processes. 

 

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ ƴƻǿΗ 

Francis Campbell  
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Happy December Assembly!  

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻƴ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ǎǘǊŜǘŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊΦ LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƘŜŎǘƛŎ ŦŜǿ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ ōǳǘ 

ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀƴ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ƻƴ ǿƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {L/Υ  

Collective Reflections 

/ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛǾŜ wŜŦƭŜŎǘƛƻƴǎ Ƙŀǎ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŘǊƛǾŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ publication. They are showcasing 

student work on topics relating to race & racism, accessibility, mental health, sexual and gender 

diversity, feminism and poverty. Submissions can be anything that can be printed (poems, stories, 

paintings, photographs etc.) and can be emailed to sic.editor@ams.queensu.ca and the deadline is 

currently set for December 1st.  

!ƴ ƻǇŜƴ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǊŀŎƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ŜǘƘƴƛŎ ŘƛǎŎǊƛƳƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ 

LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ !ǎǎŜƳbly, it means you still have the opportunity to come out to our open 

ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ƻƴ ǊŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŀŎƛǎƳ ŀǘ vǳŜŜƴΩǎΦ !ǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎΣ L ǎǘǊƻƴƎƭȅ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ όǳǊƎŜύ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ 

and listen to the voices of our student body so that we can all work on this together. Senior 

administration will also be there to listen and hopefully they will also walk away with some takeaways 

but also an understanding of the importance of having an ongoing dialogue surrounding the culture and 

ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ vǳŜŜƴΩǎΦ  

SIC Committees 

The committees within the SIC have been doing a lot of hard and phenomenal work this semester. They 

have hosted a variety of events, while valuing the importance of having an intersectional lens in the 

work that they do. They have incited anti-oppressive dialogue on campus in empathetic, caring and 

productive ways.  

AMS Food Bank and Peer Support Centre 

Both of the SIC services have been running extremely well and are working to support students with all 

their might. They have seen a steady increase in usage compared to last year and have been working 

diligently to ensure that they are able to provide the same quality of support to students. Mariana and 

Cole are always open to talking about any questions you may have about either of their services.  

Please remember that my door is always open, and I am always happy to chat about anything and 

everything that is on your mind/happening for you.  

LΩƳ ƘŜǊŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΣ 

Lea  

 

Commission of Social Issues  
Report to Assembly  
Lea Keren 

sic@ams.queensu.ca 

mailto:sic.editor@ams.queensu.ca
mailto:cac@ams.queensu.ca


 

  

 

 

 

 

Hello Assembly,  

I have nothing of importance to report on.  

Hope everyone is having a great week and is ready for the break because I know I am! 

Miguel J  

 

 

  

 

Office of the AMS Secretariat  
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Miguel Martinez  
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Judicial Affairs Office  

Report to Assembly  

Ryan Pistorius  

judicial@ams.queensu.ca 

 

 

Dear Assembly, 

 

(ɯÏÈÝÌɯÈɯÊÖÜ×ÓÌɯÖÍɯÐÕÛÌÙÌÚÛÐÕÎɯÜ×ËÈÛÌÚɯÛÏÐÚɯÞÌÌÒȮɯÈÚɯàÖÜɀÓÓɯÚÌÌɯÍÙÖÔɯÛÏÌɯÈÛÛÈÊÏÌËɯÈ××ÌÕËÐÊÌÚȭ 

 

%ÐÙÚÛÓàȮɯÈÚɯàÖÜɀÓÓɯÚÌÌɯÍÙÖÔɯthe AMS NAM report for first semester, the office has (as of writing 

this report) received 28 cases, approximately 2/3 of the total cases received last year. The report 

included in this agenda will provide insight into the types of cases, sanctions, compla inants, 

ÈÕËɯÚÖɯÖÕȮɯÈÕËɯÈÓÓÖÞɯàÖÜɯÛÖɯÊÖÔ×ÈÙÌɯÛÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɀÚɯÖ×ÌÙÈÛÐÖÕÚɯÛÖɯÛÏÈÛɯÖÍɯ×ÙÌÝÐÖÜÚɯàÌÈÙÚȭɯ(ÛɯÚÏÖÜÓËɯ

be noted that this report was previously submitted to the Senate through SONAD (the Senate 

Committee on Non -Academic Discipline), and then published for  all students to see; however, 

because of new reporting mechanisms, this is no longer the case, and thus Assembly is being 

directly provided with a copy of the report.  

 

2ÌÊÖÕËÓàȮɯàÖÜɀÓÓɯÚÌÌɯÈɯÕÜÔÉÌÙɯÖÍɯÊÏÈÕÎÌÚɯÛÖɯ ,2ɯ/ÖÓÐÊàɯ,ÈÕÜÈÓɯƘȭɯ ÚɯËÐÚÊÜÚÚÌËɯÉÈÊÒɯÈÛɯÛhe 

Assembly meeting of November 3 rd, Vice-President Thompson and I have worked, along with 

President Lively, Lyn Parry, to create new policy on judicial independence which fills the gap 

left after the removal of the removal clauses (in Section 5 of PM4) for the Judicial Affairs Office. 

President Lively and I also met with Lisa Newton, University Counsel, to discuss further 

changes to PM4 in order for the document to be approved as per the Agency Agreement. 

 

This brings me to the final point, which is the Ag ency Agreement itself. Some of you may have 

ÚÌÌÕɯÈɯÊÖ×àɯÖÍɯÛÏÐÚɯÈÎÙÌÌÔÌÕÛȮɯÉÜÛɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÖÚÌɯÖÍɯàÖÜɯÞÏÖɯÏÈÝÌɯÕÖÛȮɯàÖÜɀÓÓɯÍÐÕËɯÐÛɯÈÛÛÈÊÏÌËɯÛÖɯÛÏÐÚɯ

agenda. This document, which is to be re-signed annually, forms the basis of the delegation of 

authority to the AM S under the new NAM system. It also includes a number of clauses which 

have made policy necessary, hence it is in your interests to see a copy of the actual document. 

 

Fiat justitia ruat caelum, 

 

Ryan 

  

mailto:judicial@ams.queensu.ca
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Dear Assembly,  

Countdown: 4 days. (As of November 28, 2016) 

The Board of Trustees is meeting this Friday, December 2nd and Saturday, December 3rd! Items on the 

agenda include the approval of the amended Sexual Violence Policy, a consultation session with the 

Truth and Reconciliation Commission Task Force, and presentations by the Director of the Dan School of 

Drama and Music and the Executive Director of the Dunin-5ŜǎƘǇŀƴŘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ LƴƴƻǾŀǘƛƻƴ /ŜƴǘǊŜΦ  

The full Board of Trustees agenda will be released on Monday, November 28 and will be available on the 

Governance Portal.  

LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƻǇŜƴ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ {ŀǘǳrday morning, email 

trustees@queensu.ca to reserve your spot. I am also happy to meet with anyone in advance of the 

meetings to discuss concerns or questions.  

Recognizing that it has been a difficult week, I urge you all to take time to practice self-care and to reach 

out for support if you need it. As we wrap up the Fall Term and head into exams, I wish you all the best. 

Remember ς you are not alone. J  

Sending smiles and hugs and puppy videos,  

 

Jennifer Li  

 

  

 

4ÕËÌÙÎÙÈËÜÈÛÌɯ2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ3ÙÜÚÛÌÌ 
Report to Assembly  
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Nothing to Report on. Senate meets on Tuesday. Oral Report at Assembly   

 

2ÛÜËÌÕÛɯ2ÌÕÈÛÌɯ"ÈÜÊÜÚɯ"ÏÈÐÙ 
Report to Assembly  
Brandon Jamieson 

sscc@ams.queensu.ca 
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